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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice #2025-14                                                                     Issuing Division:  Tax and License 

DATE:  March 10, 2025 

TO:  All Group II Nonrestricted Licensees and Interested Persons 

FROM:  Chandeni K. Sendall, Board Member 

SUBJECT:  Information Technology ICP #29 (V1) Global Variation

 

As of July 1, 2024, all Group II licensees were required to comply with Version 1 of the Information 
Technology Internal Control Procedures (“ICP” or “ICPs”). Information Technology ICP #29 requires 
that server consoles and unattended user terminals in gaming areas (if configurable), must be 
configured to automatically secure themselves after a period of inactivity elapses. The duration of 
inactivity before automatic security is to be determined by management, with a maximum limit of one 
minute.   
 
The Board is granting a variation allowing management to determine the inactivity period, provided it 
does not exceed thirty minutes. This adjustment enables licensees to set a time frame that meets their 
security requirements while minimizing disruptions to gaming operations.  
 
Please be advised that the Board retains the discretion to revoke and/or modify this ICP variation 
approval for good cause.  
 
Please contact Supervisor Jocelyn Mendez, Tax and License Division, at (702) 486-2008 or 
taxandlicense@gcb.nv.gov if you have any questions.  
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